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10225 General Drive, Orlando, Florida 32824
Inspection Summary

Dear Mr. Waechter:

A hazardous waste compliance inspection was conducted at the 10225 General Drive, Orlando, Florida facility on
December 14, 2004. (The previous inspection was on May 21, 2004.) The inspection was conducted under the
authority of Section 403.091, Florida Statutes, and Chapter 403, Part IV, Florida Statutes, and is designed to
determine the compliance status of your facility with Title 40 Code of Federal Regulations Parts 260 through 268
and 279, as adopted in Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) Chapters 62-710 and 62-730.

The facility at 10225 General Drive receives non-hazardous waste in solid and liquid form. The wastes are
consolidated and shipped to various off-site facilities depending on the type of waste and the disposal selected by
the generator. Non-hazardous liquid wastes are classified into five groups for treatment off-site: wastewater,
antifreeze, water based resins and paints, and used oil. Minor vehicle and equipment maintenance is performed
at this location. Al containers inspected were properly labeled; the labels were readily visible. No discrepancies
were noted during the inspection.

The used oil processing operations were not inspected. However, it was noted that the tankers mentioned in the
May 21, 2004 inspection report were no longer on site. They were replaced with tankers that did have current
licensing and DOT certification. Also, temporary secondary containment is placed around each tanker to collect
spills that may occur during transfer of used oil.

The solid waste handiing operations do not generate any hazardous waste. The maintenance operations
generate small amounts. The facility appears to be a Conditionally Exempt Small Quantity Generator (CESQG)
of hazardous waste.

If you have any questions, please contact the Central District Hazardous Waste staff at (407) 893-3323.

Sincerely,
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F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E., CIH
Waste Program Administrator

"More Protection, Less Process”
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